
From: Mishaan, Jessica  
Sent: Friday, February 19, 2016 3:53 PM 
To: barrykade@hush.com 
Subject: RE: Public Records Request 

 
Dear Mr. Kade, 
 
Please find below a response to your public records request from Governor Shumlin’s Legal Counsel, 
Sarah London. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal 
Office of the Governor 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0101 
802.828.3333 
__________________________________________ 
 
Dear Mr. Kade,  
 
I write in response to your public records act requested dated February 16, 2016.   With the exception of 
items described below, we do not have records that are responsive to item (1) of your request.  As for 
item (2), the records we have are exempt from disclosure pursuant to 1 VSA 317(c)(1), (3), (4) as 
executive privileged and attorney-client communications involving policy and legal advice between the 
Secretary of the Agency of Human Services and general counsel, as well as weekly reports from AHS 
Commissioners and the Secretary of AHS to the Governor.    
 
If you feel that records have been withheld in error, you may appeal to the Governor’s Chief of Staff, 
Darren Springer. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Sarah  

 


